7 September 2017
Our Ref: HP6641
Dear Parents/Guardians      
Welcome back to the new school year, I hope that you and your family have had an enjoyable summer and that you are ready for the challenges of the new term.

It was wonderful to see almost every child returning to school in their school uniform today.  Please make sure that this happens every day as all the children looked very smart and it really does make a difference.
Please note the lunch times are as follows:

Reception / Year 1 / Year 2
11.35 am – 12.30 pm

Year 3 / Year 4


11.55 am – 12.50 am

Year 5 / Year 6


12.15 pm – 1.10 pm

ALL children that go home for lunch MUST be collected by a parent/guardian and returned to school at the correct time.

Any child not collected by an age appropriate adult will be given a school meal, the cost of which will have to be met by you.
I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you that:

· Your child arriving at school on time is very important; if they are not in school they are not learning. School start and finishing times are as follows:

School starts at 

8:45 (gates close at 8:55)

School finishes at 
3:15

Any children arriving after 8.55 am will have to enter school via the main school reception on Dover Street.  Children arriving after 8.55 am will be given a ‘late’ mark.

· At the end of the school day children should be collected by an adult.  The only exception to this rule is for children in Years 5 and 6 who can make their own way home if we have written permission from their parents.  This written permission should be given to the Class Teacher.  Children in Years 5 and 6 will not be allowed to take younger siblings with them.

· A new school meals menu will be starting in September; meals are £2.10 per day (£10.50 per week).  

· After school clubs will be starting week commencing 18th September; a letter will be sent home informing you which clubs will be running.
· Breakfast club is open from 8.00 am each morning with breakfast served until 8.30 am.  We charge £1.00 per day (£5.00 per week).  Please ask at the school office for further details.
· School will not authorise any holiday leave during term time and those families taking their children out of school risk having them removed from the school’s roll and risk being served with a Penalty Notice (currently £60 per child, per parent).

We look forward to an exciting year where we will work in partnership with you to ensure your child is given every opportunity to excel at Hardwick Primary School.

Yours sincerely

Mrs R Sandhu
Head of School
